

Pardeeville Lakes Management District

Board of Commissioners Meeting

Pardeeville Village Hall

7:00pm Monday, June 3, 2024

Call to order 7:01

Present: Rudolph, Levzow, Burbach, Trumbower, McGuire, Balsiger.

Oswald absent

Motion to approved agenda motion by Balsiger, 2nd by Burbach

Minutes need to change the date April 1

Minutes motioned by Levzow 2nd by McGuire

Treasurer report Levzow talked about expenses and deposits. Balance in the check book is \$14,492.77. Plus, the \$20,000.00 in the 7 month CD. PLMD will receive approximately \$4132.00 from Tax Settlements.

Levzow wrote check to CRS for the Mobility Mat on May 31, for \$3075.55

Motion by Balsiger to approve the Treasurer's report, 2nd by Trumbower

Fish Stocking Oswald Is leading the Charge.

Fish Cribs Tech end and Ice fishing group from the High School interested in helping build the Fish Cribs. Rudolph to reach out to Dan Pulver to see if he wants to help. Want the trees to be cut in September.

Tabled the insurance until next month. Trumbower to look into.

Goose Away Decoys. Fake Swan and 2 Coyotes are on the beach. Seems to be working. The light is ordered with the check that Levzow sent to CRS. \$372 light, \$331 for the case.

Handicap Pier, Kent Fish structural engineer from General Engineering recommended replacing the boards with composite boards. It is Structurally sound. Should replace the ramp to the Handicap pier as well. Mcquire to look into possible people to be able to do the work of replacing the boards. Rudolph to find out what the cost for materials to replace the boards.

Bouys:

Rudolph is trying to get a hold of Dick Deppe to be able to get into the storage shed to see if there are buoys available for the lake. Rudolph wanted to look into the storage.

Rudolph and Trumbower will move the buoys that are way out to far out in the big part of the lake. Need to be where the narrows begin. The coordinates of the ALL buoys need to be shared with the DNR.

Levzow is reported that he talked from the vice chairman of the Lake Wisconsin

Burbach talked about how hard it is to do the website. Burbach is going to see if a change to Google for the website would be a better choice to use for the website.

Contracted with JT Holtan to put in the Sidewalk to the Mobility Mat as soon as he is able.

Trumbower to check into the places that they have placed Mobility Mats.

PLDA receives around \$15,000 each year.

Levzow talked about the budget. We have to set a budget for 2024/2025 will work on it for the next meeting.

Federal Restoration fund and DNR grants may help pay for the Handicap Pier.

We need to start our meeting next month at the Handicap Pier. Then move to the village hall or stay at the #2 shelter.

Beavers built a dam. What to do about this?

Levzow talked about updating the mail list. Balsiger to figure out the mailing list update. Rudolph is going to send out the postcards for the annual meeting. The annual meeting is the Saturday August 24, at 9:00 am.

Levzow and Trumbower are going to re-run for another 2 years.

Talked about additional projects that PLMD could provide.

Rudolph suggested we could talk about projects to keep the current projects. Levzow will figure out a budget.

Meet at the Handicap Pier the meeting at the #2 Shelter.

Trumbower motioned to adjourn, Burbach 2nd.

Next meeting is July 1, 2024 at 7:00pm.